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Impermanence, Change and the “New Normal” 

 

The world is changing more rapidly than ever and in 

ways most of  us have never imagined.  Impermanence is 

always with us, often in ways we do not notice because 

the change is so gradual. Since March, however, the change seems to be 

coming at us with the speed of  light.  It has been difficult for many of  us 

to keep up with the changes and it often feels overwhelming. We might say 

“I wish things would go back to normal again.”  It seems likely that we will 

not go back to the normal we knew but will continue to move forward into 

what many people are calling the “New Normal”.  That, of  course, seems 

to change month to month, week to week and day to day.   

As we know, the COVID-19 pandemic has left us without the ability 

to gather in large groups, with or without masks. This has affected all areas 

of  our lives, including church services, sports, meetings, school, bon dance, 

Choral Fest, Lay Conference, concerts, restaurants . . . . everything.  We 

seemed to have lost everything . . . but did we really?  As we have moved 

forward we may have thought that many of  our favorite events would 

vanish.  There are many activities that had to be completely cancelled but 

many other opportunities came our way through the magic of  internet 

connection.  Enter the World of  Zoom. 

For those who do not know about Zoom, it is a video conferencing 

software created for computers, initially to allow business meetings to take 

place at one time in one space without the need to travel. Rather like the 

idea of  “tele-commuting” but with the advantage of  using video cameras.  

Now it is being used creatively for social events.  If  you have ever used 

Skype or FaceTime, Zoom is similar except it can have many people 

involved in the process instead of  only two people.   

Meetings which used to be held face-to-face are now held through 

teleconferencing, requiring no driving or flying.  Meetings can now be held 

from the comfort of  your living room without wearing a mask or having a 

plane ticket to Oahu or the mainland.  One of  the most recent examples of  

the positive use of  Zoom was the 2020 Lay Conference in September 

which was completely virtual through Zoom.  Although  
Continued on page 4 
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Calendar of Events 

Visitation Schedule 

OCTOBER  2020          

Sun 4 9:00 AM 

 

Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Monthly 

Memorial 

Wed 7 7:00 PM Evening Family Dharma 

Service and Monthly  

Memorial for October 

Thur 8 7:00 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

(via videoconference) 

Sun 11 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Sat 17 9:00 AM - 

11:30 AM 

Virtual Nembutsu Seminar 

Speaker:  Bishop Marvin 

Harada, BCA 

See page 11 

Sun 18 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Sun 25 9:00 AM  Family Dharma Service 

Pickleball   
Join us on Monday evenings from 6:00-

9:00pm.  The fun will take place in the social 

hall.  See you there! 

Just bring your running / 

tennis shoes.  Equipment 

(paddles & balls) provided. 

Note the new start time:  

join us when you can.   

 

All visitations to care facilities  

are cancelled until further notice. 

NOVEMBER 2020          

Sun 1 9:00 AM 

  

Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Monthly  

Memorial 

Wed. 4 7:00 PM Evening Family Dharma Service 

and Monthly Memorial for 

 November 

Sun 8 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Tues 10 8:00 AM Lonesome Grave Project 

Kauai Veterans Cemetery  

Thur 12 7:00 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

(via videoconference) 

Sun 15 9:00 AM Eitaikyo Service 

Speaker:  Rev. Toshiyuki 

Umitani, Moiliili Hongwanji 

Sun 22 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Sun 29 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Evening Service 

Through the end of this 

calendar year  there will be 

a Wednesday evening 

Family Dharma Service / 

Monthly Memorial Service:  

October 7, November 4 

and December 9 beginning at 7:00 pm. 

The Wednesday evening service will be a 

repeat of the previous Sunday Service.  

Everyone is welcome to attend. 
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Remembrances 

These last few months contained a lot of important remembrances of events that shook the 

world and one of hope for the future.   August was 75th Anniversary of the dropping of the atomic 

bombs on Hiroshima and Nagasaki, an example of man’s ignorance and inhumanity to man.  The 

people who made the bombs had no idea of what they would do if dropped on a city full of people.  

Now the images of the effects of those bombs are burned into the earth and our human consciousness 

in the undying hope that the world will never see them be used again.  War, I think, is the worst 

manifestation of the Three Poisons of Greed, Anger and Ignorance.  Look at any conflict in the world, 

be it personal or international, you will find them there in some form, guarantied.  The Tree Poisons 

are not an entity by themselves, like say the devil.  We cannot blame the Poisons for making us do 

something.  The Poisons live within us and we are responsible for how we react to them.  First we must 

acknowledge that the Poisons do exists within us, after we do this, the battle against them is on.   We 

must realize that the Poisons are always looking for a way to influence us and we must become able to 

recognize and defend against. 

September 11, 2001 an event happened that shook the country up to its foundations.  The 

attack on the World Trade Center buildings resulted in the death of some 3000 people and affected 

countless others.  I think that it was the first time since the Civil War that an act of war has been 

committed on US soil.  It seemed to make no sense at all but of course, there were causes and 

conditions that about.  One cause might be the US’s support of the past dictators of their countries 

who had no restraint in punishing innocent citizens of their country many of whom just disappeared 

never to be seen again.  The US Government knew how these dictators were treating their populous 

and is held responsible for that support. The US continued supporting the Shah of Iran even after 

having been removed from office.   Saddam Hussein was removed with the help of the US 

Government, but haw many Iraqi lives were lost before the US involved itself.   

One of the ways these dictators held power was with a spy network that ran through out their 

countries.  Criticize; say anything negative about the ruler or government and you could disappear, in a 

heartbeat.   How would you feel if you had to live under such conditions and lost family members 

even?  How would you feel about the countries that openly supported those rulers?  Every event has 

causes and conditions attached to them. 

On September 21, we celebrated International Peace Day with the ringing of church and Temple 

bells throughout the state of Hawaii.  Peace is the only thing that will guarantee our survival in this 

world.  Peace is a delicate flower that must start with each of us.  As the Buddha showed, we have to 

learn to be peaceful by growing, nurturing peace within us and sharing peace with others.   That is 

where our constant struggle with the Three Poisons comes in.  It is not somebody else’s responsibility 

to bring peace; it is ours, each of us.   

Namoamidabutsu. 

Message by Shaku Arthur Kaufmann 
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the majority of  the conference had been planned and was ready to go early in the spring, the 

pandemic hit and brought a halt to all in-person meetings.  With a complete change of  plans the Lay 

Conference 2020 Committee pulled together a Virtual Conference in which there were over 120 

participants.  It was an amazing example of  what the “New Normal” can look like when planned 

well. We walked away with wonderful information and a great respect for the planners.  

When we look at having Virtual meetings, we should study the advantages and disadvantages 

of  using a system like Zoom.   

What are the advantages of  Zoom?   

The opportunity to see and be seen even though we are not able to physically be together; a way 

to visit with others yet stay safe 

We can continue to see each other and conduct business even when there are “stay-safer-at-

home” orders 

Much less expensive, with less hassle, than going off-island for a 2-day conference  

No line in the bathroom during breaks! 

What are the disadvantages of  Zoom? 

No hugs for friends we may see only once a year. 

No opportunity, this time, for individual one-on-one talk story time. 

No chance to enjoy the delicious snacks provided by each island. 

 

As we move forward no one can know what the future will look like.  We can be sure the world 

will not return to the way it always was, with everything done as it was always done.  We will need 

patience, with ourselves and with each other as we navigate through the next few months.  Using 

video conferencing technology, such as Zoom, has shown us that there are alternative ways to 

accomplish tasks we previously thought could only be completed in a historically prescribed way.  

We have discovered new ways to meet, new ways to conduct services and new ways to share our 

Buddhist teachings. Let’s look forward with anticipation to the future.  

“When you can’t do what you do, do what you can.” 

Continued from  page 1 

  

  

  

Please help us welcome our new members:  

Leanne Nishimoto-Liu and her daughter Taylor Nishimoto 

When you see them, please welcome them to LHM. 
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BISHOP’S CORNER 

“Pausing a moment to express gratitude” 

At this time, I would like to express my gratitude 

and appreciation to all of  you. If  you are reading 

this message, your life and my life are somehow 

directly connected. More than likely, your support 

is enabling me to not only live, but carry out my 

life’s work and responsibilities as the Bishop. 

Needless to say, especially since late February and 

March, we are living in challenging times. The 

Coronavirus continues to spread and the death 

toll keeps rising all over the world including our 

own Hawaii. My deepest condolences to family 

and friends of  those who have succumbed to 

COVID-19 and my well wishes to those who are 

struggling with the Virus right now. So many 

people are unemployed with much uncertainty of  

their livelihood, businesses are struggling, our 

healthcare professionals are pushed to the brink 

of  sheer exhaustion, essential workers continue 

their important work filled (I am sure) with much 

anxiety, and even our Kupuna are doing their best 

to stay home and practice safety measures 

including good hygiene to help curb the spread 

of  the virus so we can all be safer. Thank you, 

one and all, for your efforts! 

To the Members and Friends of  the Honpa 

Hongwanji Mission of  Hawaii especially 

ministers, lay leaders, staff  and volunteers, and 

those who are affiliated with the Hawaii Kyodan 

through our affiliated organizations including 

schools and adult care, I want to thank you for 

your continuing leadership, dedication, and 

perseverance. Your endeavors and support 

enables the Hawaii Kyodan to continue being 

active and a contributing member of  society 

during this Pandemic. From the mask-making to 

the food and meal distributions, and monetary 

donations to those in need and online spiritual 

presentations of  the Dharma by temples 

including special projects like the OBon Videos, 

Mahalo Videos, and promotion of  Peace Day 

which provide much needed comfort, support, 

guidance and assurance in this, almost, 

unparalleled time filled with natural disasters of  

hurricanes and wildfires and also racial 

discrimination and tensions which too often are 

filled with violence and even death, your actions 

make a difference and are appreciated. Your 

support of  the temples and HQs with your time, 

energy, commitment including financial 

contributions and leadership is truly appreciated. 

I would also like to thank everyone for following 

the safety recommendations and guidelines that 

have been issued. I know it has not been easy 

and, unfortunately, we are not out of  the woods 

yet. Let us persevere! May we be inspired by the 

example of  the Bodhisattva Dharmakara (to 

become Amida Buddha) and persevere for the 

benefit of  one and all. We will get through this! 

Our Hongwanji Sangha has survived previous 

epidemics and famines, religious persecutions, 

world wars and internal hurdles to carry out our 

purpose “The organization 

transmits the wisdom and compassion of  Amida 

Tathagata to all people, and in doing so, 

contributes to the realization of  a society in 

which everyone, both within and outside of  the 

organization, is able to live a life of  spiritual 

fulfillment.” 

As I think about our purpose, I am reminded of  

the recent passing of  some of  our most 

outstanding members like Mrs. Rose Nakamura, 

co-founder and Founding Administrator of  

Project Dana and Dr. Fujio Matsuda, Former 

Trustee and Co-Chair of  

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
 Web: hongwanjihawaii.com Email: hqs@honpahi.org  

Continued on page 6 

http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
mailto:hqs@honpahi.com
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Pacific Buddhist Academy’s 

Capital Campaign to name just two to whom we 

have not been able to honor and express our 

gratitude to, due to the Pandemic. Today, I am 

recalling the words of  the late Supreme Court 

Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg who recently passed 

away too, who said “One lives not just for 

oneself  but for one's community.” 

Last and by no means least, I would like to 

express gratitude to Amida Buddha who has 

changed my life as I find myself  embraced by 

Unconditional Compassion and given the 

promise of  Supreme Enlightenment. Who could 

have imagined, who could have guessed, who 

could have known that such a Wisdom and 

Compassion existed! Not I, but as someone 

(Shinran Shonin) very dear to us said, “How 

joyous I am…I have been able to encounter…

already I have been able to hear…I am especially 

aware of  the profundity of  the Tathagata’s 

benevolence. Here I rejoice in what I have heard 

and extol what I have attained.” To one and all, 

please take care and, once again, from the bottom 

of  my heart, thank you! Namo Amida Butsu/

Entrusting in the Buddha of  Immeasurable Life 

and Infinite Light. 

Bishop Matsumoto’s video messages are also 

available on the HHMH YouTube Channel: 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PL5p2UQ0W-

gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE 

 

COMMUNICATIONS & RESOURCES ON 

COVID-19 

The Office of  the Bishop has issued a series of  

memos (1-12) to provide directives and 

recommendations regarding temple activities and 

procedures during the COVID-19 outbreak. 

These are available in the following page of  our 

Hawaii Kyodan Website. The latest memo was 

issued on September 10, 2020. 

https://hongwanjihawaii.com/

blog/2020/03/13/covid19/ 

 

HHMH YOUTUBE CHANNEL PROGRAM 

HHMH continues to provide online programs as 

listed below. Videos will premiere on HHMH 

YouTube channel and become available on-

demand. Please share this information with your 

family and friends and subscribe to it to continue 

receiving updates. 

https://www.youtube.com/

honpahongwanjimissionofhawaii/ 

 

RING YOUR BELL FOR PEACE DAY 

Recently held on September 21 at LHM and 

throughout the state and around the world. 

(see page 10 in the LHM newsletter for a photo) 

https://youtu.be/wa79LP_3p-k 

 

ONLINE DHARMA MESSAGES 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PL5p2UQ0W-

gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi 

 

 

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii (cont.) 

Continued from page 5 

To read the full edition of the Headquarters 

Update, including photos, please visit our 

website:  https://

www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-

hongwanji-information/ 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE
https://hongwanjihawaii.com/blog/2020/03/13/covid19/
https://hongwanjihawaii.com/blog/2020/03/13/covid19/
https://www.youtube.com/honpahongwanjimissionofhawaii/
https://www.youtube.com/honpahongwanjimissionofhawaii/
https://youtu.be/wa79LP_3p-k
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-hongwanji-information/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-hongwanji-information/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-hongwanji-information/
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Lhwa news 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  LHWA Meetings 

All meetings will begin after service 

November 29 CANCELLED 

Theme for 2020 

Expand the Sangha 

Photos & information are available for LHWA on 

our website at:  https://

www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-

activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/ 

Check it out!   

 

 

 

** The Kauai United Hongwanji BWA Lonesome Grave Project is scheduled for 
Tuesday, November 10, 2020, 8:00 a.m. at the Kauai Veteran’s Cemetery.  More 
details and safety requirements will be shared later. 

 

** The BWA State Convention will be held on Maui from April 23 – 24, 2022.  We 
are asked for workshop ideas or requests. 

 

** The cost of the BWA scarf has been set at $12.  Please 
make checks payable to LHWA and give/send to Yoko 
Takabayashi, LHWA Treasurer. 

 

https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/
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General Election Information 
(Provided by Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii) 

(Not an endorsement for any candidate or party.) 
2020 ELECTION DATES (From State of Hawaii Office of Elections Website) 
October 5, 2020: Last day to register to vote and receive your ballot packet in the mail. If you have not 
registered by October 5, you must go to your local Voter Service Centers. 
 
October 20, 2020: Voter Service Centers are open through Election Day. 
Services include same day registration and in-person voting. 
 
Map of Voter Service Centers & Places of Deposits: 
https://histategis.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?
appid=40a88743b85b4fbfb8cf6128bacfedcf 
  
Ballots Received By: October 16, 2020 
Contact your County Elections Division if you have not received your ballot by this date. 
 
County of Kauai: (808) 241-4800 
 
Ballots Returned: October 27, 2020 
Last day to return your voted ballot by mail. After this date, voters must return their ballot to a place 
of deposit (ballot drop box). 
 
General Election: November 3, 2020 
All voted ballots must be received by your Clerk’s Office no later than 7:00 p.m. on Election day. 
 
ELECTION RESOURCES 
Hawaiʻi Voter Registration - Register to vote or update your voter registration 
https://olvr.hawaii.gov/  
 
State of Hawaiʻi Office of Elections - Info on voting and elections in Hawaiʻi 
https://elections.hawaii.gov/ 
Elections by Mail - State of Hawaii, Office of Elections (YouTube Video) 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=azYEEybXTUY&feature=emb_title 

Social Concerns 
Many thanks to all those who have contributed to the Social Concerns fund.  A portion of the monies 
from the State Social Concerns Fund is returned to Kauai in the form of donations to worthy causes, 
especially in this time of COVID-19 and the effects of the pandemic on our economy. 
November will kick off the new Social Concerns Fund Drive.  You will see a Social Concerns envelope 
in your November Newsletter.  Please give what you can afford. 

https://histategis.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=40a88743b85b4fbfb8cf6128bacfedcf
https://histategis.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapSeries/index.html?appid=40a88743b85b4fbfb8cf6128bacfedcf
https://elections.hawaii.gov/resources/county-election-divisions/
https://olvr.hawaii.gov/
https://elections.hawaii.gov/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=azYEEybXTUY&feature=emb_title
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Save the Date! 

December 13, 8:00 am; General Temple Cleanup 

Please remember your mask and be aware of  physical distancing. 

 

Temple cleanup will be followed by General Membership Meeting 

Important meeting!  Please all attend and have a voice in the future of  the temple! 
 

 

 

Thank you to the following people for helping with the folding of the 

newsletters every month with speed, accuracy and smiles.  When you 

see them please tell them “Mahalo” for their work!   

Many thanks to Arlene Harada, Avis Hirahara, Jean Kurosaki and Joan 

Kurosaki. 

Thank you also to Wayne Fujioka for being my muscle and helping to take the newsletters to 

the post office.  

Carol Valentine, Newsletter Committee 

Change of Address for Lihue Hongwanji 
Please note on our newsletter the new mailing address for our church.  The address and 

the location of the mailboxes, for LHM and the LHM Preschool, are based on information 

from the County of Kauai and the Post Office.   

 

The new mailing address is:  3-3556 Kuhio Highway, Lihue, HI  

96766.  Please take note of this address as there have been many 

incorrect ones used over the years.  This is THE address.  

 

We will be phasing out the Post Office Box over time but please 

know that LHM will continue to receive mail through both the PO 

Box and the physical mailbox. 
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LHM Preschool  

 

Preschool teachers Michelle Lemi passing the candle flame 

to Doris Viloria for the Virtual Candlelight Video. 

Marian Ogata with her thank you card 

from LHM Preschool to say Mahalo for 

making masks for the students! 

If  you haven’t already see the 

video, be sure to  check out the 

Virtual Candlelight Video on 

YouTube 

https://www.youtube.com/

watch?v=DARApP-Qu9E 

Peace Day Bell Ringing 

On September 21, Honpa sponsored a state-wide, 

world-wide and interfaith bell ringing for peace.  

Taylor Nishimoto rang the Kansho for Lihue 

Hongwanji during the program.  Thank you Taylor! 

To see the video:  https://youtu.be/wa79LP_3p-k 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DARApP-Qu9E
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DARApP-Qu9E
https://youtu.be/wa79LP_3p-k
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ALTERNATIVELY:  CLICK BELOW TO REGISTER ON THE WEB 

https://forms.gle/j3k4KD3Ta1awEXiR8  

https://forms.gle/j3k4KD3Ta1awEXiR8
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MEMORIAL SERVICE DONATION: 
In memory of Patsy Fukunaga (33 Yrs.) 
     Frances Fujioka 
In memory of Miyoshi Fujimoto 
     Alice Inouye 
     Winston & Marian Ogata 
In memory of Erin Tokunaga 
     Alice Inouye 
In memory of Scot Tsuchiyama 
     Hideko Uemura 
In memory of Sueo & Katsuko Matsuyama 
     Kenneth & Debra Okuno 
In memory of Judy Segawa 
     Winston & Marian Ogata 
In memory of Kimiko Sugibayashi 
     Winston & Marian Ogata 
 
COLUMBARIUM DONATION: 
In memory of Philip & Ann Shinno 
     Isamu & Annie Morimoto & sons – 
     Earl & Wayne Morimoto 
In memory of Judy Segawa 
     Roy & Jane Iwane 
In memory of Seichi Ogata 
     Yoshie Ogata 
 
HATSU BON SERVICE DONATION: 
In memory of Michael Fong 
     Elaine Fukushima 
In memory of Ronald Uyesono 
     Francine Uyesono 
In memory of Judy Segawa 
     Roy & Jane Iwane 
In memory of Minoru & Irene Shimokawa 
     James Yamamoto 
In memory of Carolyn Nii 
     Gladys Fujiuchi 
In memory of Laura Hirokawa 
     Family of Laura Hirokawa 
     Glenn & Gail Shibuya 
In memory of Chimako Miyoshi 
     Family of Chimako Miyoshi 
     Florence Nishioka 
 
BON MEMORIAL SERVICE 
DONATION: 
In memory of Noboru Yamaguchi 
     Loretta Yamaguchi 
 

In memory of Ted & Dean Inouye 
     Alice Inouye 
In memory of Arita & Nogami Families 
     Elaine Fukushima 
     Harriet Junttonnen 
In memory of Irene Shimokawa 
     Jean & Joan Kurosaki 
 
BON COLUMBARIUM DONATION: 
In memory of Shigeru, Taichi & Niu Kurashige 
     Hiroko Kurashige 
In memory of Sanji & Kimiko Fujii 
     David & Karen Fujii 
 
BON SERVICE DONATION: 
Roy & Jane Iwane 
Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 
Wayne & Aileen Nakai 
Setsuo & Edith Ushio 
Natsuko Daida 
Arlene Fujikawa 
Diane Fukuyama 
Robert & Karen Nishimoto 
Glenn & Gail Shibuya 
Hideko Uemura 
Winston & Marian Ogata 
Wayne Fujioka & Carol Valentine 
 
BON DONATION: 
Lynne Matsumura 
 
AUTUMN HIGAN DONATION: 
Robert & Alma Yotsuda 
 

 

If there are any errors or if your name is not listed, please call Amy Yamada at 245-6262 between the hours of 9AM and 12 Noon. 

As we near the end of 2020, 

we want to remind our 

members to be sure they are 

up-to-date with their dues 

payments for this year.  There 

has been so much happening that this may have 

been overlooked.  Thank you! 
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MEMORIAL SERVICE (NENKI HOYO)                                 

 OCTOBER-NOVEMBER 

The following is a list of members who passed away during the months of October and November.  In Jodo Shin 

Buddhism, memorial services are observed to remind the family members of the compassion of Amida Buddha in 

memory of the deceased. 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission recommends that the families and relatives of the deceased members listed below contact 

the temple office at 245-6262 for an appointment.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2019 

2019 October 5 Minoru Shimokawa 

2019 November 9 Ronald Uyesono 

2019 November 11 Irene Shimokawa 

2019 November 24 Carolyn Nii 

3rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2018 

2018 October 11 Helen Sasaki 

7th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2014 

2014  November 13 Tokiko Tada 

17th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2004 

2004 October 31 Makoto Morita 

2004 November 1 Harue Ishii 

2004 November 11 Kaoru “Kablo” Kurashige 

2004 November 26 Kimiko Fujii 

2004 November 28 
Takeo Stanford 
Tsuchiyama 

25th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1996 

1996 October 14 Shizuo Hamamoto 

33rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1988 

1998 October 4 Kenichi Miyoshi 

1998 November 3 Teiji Shibuya 

1998 November7 Masae Ishii 

50th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1971 

1971 October 8 Kame Moriwaki 

13th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2008 

2008 October 4 Namiko Naganuma 

2008 November 11 Gary Sadao Nakagawa 

2008 November 24 Noriyuki Kurosaki 

MEMORIALS 

With Deepest Sympathy 
 

Lihue Hongwanji extends its deepest sympathy to the family and relatives of:: 

The late Paul Ko Shinseki who passed away on August 31 at the age of 88 years. 
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Building Healthy 
Sanghas  
(Embracing Generosity 
and Openness) 

W E ’ RE  ON  THE  WEB !  

l i huehongwan j imi s s ion .com  
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Email:   lihuehong@hawaiiantel.net 

Address Label 

 

Eitaikyo Service  

(Sangha Memorial Service)   

Sunday November 15 at 9:00 am 

Speaker:  Rev. Umitani, Moiliili Hongwanji (virtually) 

Remember to Register and Vote. 

Please see the  election information  provided by 

Honpa Hongwanji on Page 8 

(Not an endorsement for any candidate or party.) 


